
   

 
 

REPORT TO MAYOR AND THE CITY COUNCIL 

 

FROM:  Guy Newbery, Interim Fire Chief  

DATE:  April 21, 2020 

SUBJECT: Report from the Interim Fire Chief on an Application for a Grant Funding 

Opportunity from the New Hampshire Department of Safety for Critical 

Infrastructure Protection and Emergency Operations Center Support 

Equipment 

 
 

Recommendation 

 

The Fire Department requests that the City Council accept this report. 

 

Background 

 

The City received notification from the New Hampshire Department of Safety of the availability 

of $120,000 in grant funding to address critical infrastructure protection needs and the 

acquisition of emergency operations center support equipment.  The City of Concord’s Local 

Emergency Operations Plan identifies the Fire Department Training Facility as the primary 

emergency operations center. This grant would allow the Fire Department Training Facility to 

fully support this mission. 

 

Discussion 

 

An in-kind match is required for this grant. This in-kind match is being provided 

through the construction costs of the Fire Department Training Facility. 
 

The Fire Department will advise the City Council of any notifications of grant funding awards. 
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